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April 2009 Newsletter

2009 Board meetings
The remaining Chestnut on the Green Phase I Homeowners Association 2009 meeting schedule is as follows:

06/29/2009 – General Meeting

09/28/2009 – General Meeting

11/30/2009 – Annual and Budget Meeting

All meetings take place at the Indian Head Park village hall at 201 Acacia Drive and begin promptly at 7PM.
Leasing Units – IMPORTANT
It has been brought to our attention that the current economic environment has prompted owners to consider leasing.  Thus far, we have been made aware of at least two units that are being leased.  Although this is allowed, owners must follow the procedures set forth in the declaration.  The declaration states that “any owner may lease his Parcel, but no lease may be for a time period of less than six (6) months.  All leases must be made expressly subject to the terms of the Declaration and must be approved by the Association.  The Association reserves the right to charge a fee not to exceed $50.00 for review and issuance of said approval.”  
If you are leasing, please provide this documentation promptly.  Letters will be sent to the units that we have been notified are leasing.  Thanks in advance.
Safety Hints for the Community
At a meeting for another property we manage, they had a police presentation regarding neighborhood safety.  Some of the safety hints were truly valuable and I have included these below: 

1. All entrances should be well lit at night

2. Close garage doors when not in use

3. Keep the service door from the garage to the house locked, especially at night.

4. Do not leave keys in cars while they are parked in the garage.

5. All vehicles parked outside should be locked with the windows up.

6. Remove keys and garage door openers from vehicles parked outside.

7. Do not leave any valuables in cars parked inside or outside such as purses, wallets, briefcases, tools, credit cards, money, removable stereo face plates, cell phones, CDs, iPods, radar detectors, GPS units, laptops, etc.

8. Remove all mounting brackets and wiring for GPS, radar detectors, cells and other electronic devices.  And clean any residue on your window shield from the rubber mounting from these areas.  Empty mounting brackets and left over residue are signs that the electronic items are in the center console or glove box.

9. Use a tote, bag or container to take electronic items with you when parking the vehicle outside of your closed and secure garage.  

10. The most secure location in a passenger car is the trunk.  SUVs and minivans may have other hidden compartments to secure your valuables away from searching eyes.
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On May 11h…. We will adjust prices for our mailing services – First Class, standard mail, periodicals and special services.  A first class stamp will begin costing $.44 on May 11th.  You can continue to use the Forever Stamps that are purchased prior to May 11th at $.42 even after the price change.  Stock up on the Forever Stamps if you can – it’s money in your pocket!  
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Informational items from your Board and management:

· Ground Pros has started our spring clean-up and will begin regular maintenance shortly.

· Dead and diseased shrubs will be replaced as needed.

· Dirt will be brought in to re-grade around the foundations and the property will be mulched this spring.
· Miscellaneous building projects to be bid in 2009 include concrete stoop replacement and wood replacement as needed in the fall.  We hope to start a painting schedule next year after all bad wood has been replaced.
Architectural Variance Requests
Please remember that the submission of an architectural change form with an attached drawing is required prior to any changes affecting the exterior of your unit and common elements.  Common requests include: satellite dishes, radon mitigation systems, and landscaping additions. The only exceptions are satellite dishes mounted on the decks and flowers in the mulch beds; EVERYTHING else needs prior Board approval.  Thanks for your cooperation.  

Newsletters
The Association’s quarterly newsletter is designed to update you of community news and other important events.  If you have something you would like included in the next newsletter, please send the information to bkovel@elitemgt.net.
Brett Kovel, Elite
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